Faith Hunter

Amsterdam

Netherlands

Message:

To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee 

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia

Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates.

I have been living and working in the Netherlands now for four years and am particularly concerned with the arrangements within the EU for non-EU citizens who live and work within the EU. While I understand the EU's concern to protect the interests of EU citizens I feel that more needs to be done by the Australian government to convince EU governments to address those areas where non-EU citizens are being discriminated against, particularly with respect to the situation with private pension funds or superannuation. Mobility within the EU is also a concern and an area where it would be nice to see more action undertaken by the Australian government.  

Hitherto I have always been happy with the support and service from the Australian Embassy in the Hague however I now understand that for many services I now need to contact the Australian Embassy in Berlin. This is now more of a concern for me as I have just had a son whom I would like to make an Australian Citizen as quickly and easily as possible. Berlin is just that much further away!

While I have had some minimal contact with the Australian Embassy in the Hague and am registered with them as an Australian living in the Netherlands I feel that more contact from the embassy about their activities in the Netherlands would go some way to creating the feeling that the Australian government was concerned with the interests of its citizens in the Netherlands. At the moment, information about activities of the Australian Government that concern citizens living here comes from interest-groups or private individuals with an interest in those areas. A general newsbrief from the enbassy to all regsitered Australians (not just messages about warnings and emergency situations) would be a nice communication and contribute to a sense of the Australian disapora and the recognition of its value by the Australian government. Australians would then be able to be kept more aware of the ways in which their government was working to support them in that period of their lives where they were living in another country. 

Regards,

Faith Hunter 
